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NIGC Announces Draft Consultation Policy 

 Washington, D.C., March 8, 2011 – Today, the National Indian Gaming Commission 
(NIGC/Commission) Chairwoman Tracie Stevens announced the release of the 
Commission’s draft Consultation policy and open comment period.  The draft policy is a 
culmination of input received from tribes over the past several months including NIGC 
consultations held with Tribes from June to September of 2010 as well as guidance 
provided by President Obama to Federal agencies in his November 5, 2009 Memorandum 
on Tribal Consultation.  

“True government-to-government consultation must be an inclusive, collaborative and 
meaningful interactive dialogue,” Chairwoman Stevens stated.  “We hope that this draft 
policy reflects our efforts to fashion a fresh approach to consultation that honors the spirit 
and intent of President Obama’s Memorandum and is respectful of tribal sovereignty.  
Tribal inclusion helps the Commission make well-informed and fully considered 
decisions regarding policies with tribal implications.”  

Chairwoman Tracie Stevens, Vice-Chairwoman Steffani Cochran and Associate 
Commissioner Dan Little will be present during the upcoming consultation.  The 
Commission will review the draft policy during the consultation and invite Tribes to 
participate by providing verbal and written comments.    

The consultation will coincide with the upcoming National Indian Gaming Association 
(NIGA) Annual Convention and Trade Show in Phoenix, Arizona as follows:    

 Date:             Thursday, April 7, 2011         

Time:             9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Location:      Wyndham Phoenix Hotel, in the North Ballroom 

    50 East Adams     

                                 Phoenix, Arizona 

 Tribes unable to attend are invited to submit written comments by e-mail to 
consultation.policy@nigc.gov, by fax at (202) 632-7045, or by U.S. mail to Kathy Zebell 
at 1441 L Street, NW, Suite 9100, Washington, DC 20005.  Comments must be received 
by May 31, 2011.   

http://www.nigc.gov/LinkClick.aspx?fileticket=9yq5OnRP2Yc%3d&tabid=1037


All comments received and transcripts of the April 7, 2011 consultation will be posted on 
the NIGC website under the heading “Tribal Consultation,” on the left-hand side of the 
NIGC home page, www.nigc.gov.   

 
For planning purposes and to accommodate all who want to attend the April 7, 2011 
consultation, please RSVP to Rita Homa, Executive Secretary, at (202) 418-9807 or by e-
mail at consultation.rsvp@nigc.gov

Please click on the link below to view the draft Consultation policy. 

 
Draft Consultation Policy

 
###

 

The NIGC is an independent regulatory agency established within the Department of the Interior pursuant to the Indian 
Gaming Regulatory Act of 1988. 
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